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Suspicious Person Evacuation Drill and Crime Prevention Class

Shinichiro Takano, Principal

On Monday this week, we held an evacuation drill on the assumption that a suspicious person had
entered the school grounds. This year, the situation was changed to a situation where a suspicious
person entered from the schoolyard during recess, and we confirmed the measures to be taken to ensure
the safety of the children.

Despite the unusual scenario, the children were able to evacuate calmly. Accidents and disasters can
happen at any time and in any way. We would like to continue to practice evacuation behavior in various
scenarios.

After that, through lectures and skits by the Life Safety Division of the Minamisoma Police Station
and police volunteers, we had a class on how to deal with suspicious people, “Squid Sushi,” and an
online crime prevention class on how to avoid becoming a victim of social networking. They also learned
about the pitfalls and precautions to take to avoid meeting strangers by carelessly uploading photos
and videos.

After the class, a member of the Life Safety Division told us that in Minamisoma City, there have
been several reported cases of minors meeting up with people they met through social networking services
at convenience stores and roadside stations and being arrested.

The summer vacations will soon be upon us, a time when children look forward to, but it is also
a time when they tend to be in a liberated mood, so please discuss with your children at home how
to protect themselves from accidents and disasters. Thank you for your cooperation.

Star Festival assembly held

On Wednesday, we held a Star Festival assembly in the gym. This
year, the children were divided into the four colors of the field
day, and each of them wrote their wishes on strips of paper and
decorated them on bamboo branches. There were various wishes such
as ”I want to be a good swimmer”, ”“I want to study hard”, ”I wish
for the disappearance of Corona”, and ”I wish to become a library
worker”. After the presentations by the representatives of each

grade, there was a Tanabata play performed enthusiastically by the
6th graders, and a four—color game designed by the 5th graders (from the Sports Day) to collect the
puzzle pieces hidden in the school building. In addition, the first graders announced the opening
and closing speeches in a loud voice, the second and third graders added to the atmosphere with wonderful
decorations, and the fourth graders created a large and very nice original sign.

Road construction on the north side of the school

Road construction is currently underway near the intersection of the north side of the school and
the prefectural road, and the surrounding roads including the intersection will be closed for about
a month from the start of the second semester. Please check the route before the start of the second
semester, as the route to and from school may be changed.
We have printed out a notice from the Soso Construction Office on the back. Please refer to it for
your reference.



